
 

Honor the Past – Envision the Future  FRUITA    

 
 
325 E Aspen 
Suite 155 
Fruita CO  81521 
 
Phone: 
970-858-3663 
 
Fax: 
970-858-0210  
 
E Mail 
fruita@fruita.org 
 
Web Site 
fruita.org 
 
City Manager’s Office 
970-858-3663 
 
City Clerk/Finance 
970-858-3663 
 
Community  
Development 
970-858-0786 
 
Engineering 
970-858-8377 
 
Human Resources 
970-858-8373 
 
Public Works 
970-858-9558 
 
Recreation Dept. 
970-858-0360 
 
 

     Weekly Info Update 
To: MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL  

From: MIKE BENNETT, CITY MANAGER/KEN HALEY, PUBLIC 

 WORKS DIRECTOR 

Date: DECEMBER 29, 2017 

Re: WEEKLY INFORMATION UPDATE  

City offices will be closed Monday, Jan. 1 in observance of New Year’s Day 
and trash and recycling services will be delayed one day next week.  
 
THURSDAY’s Re-scheduled City Council Meeting & Special City Council 
Workshop 
Reminder that Thursday, Jan. 4 we will have a short, regular City Council meeting at 7 
pm to act on consent agenda items before adjourning and then holding a special 
Council Workshop to continue the Density Bonus discussion.  
 
TID BITS: 
• The last week of the year was filled with a handful of maintenance issues.  A 

pump motor at the I-70 Lift Station overheated and burned up on Friday prior to 
the Christmas weekend.  The lift station continued to operate on secondary 
pumps for a week while the motor could be rebuilt. 

• A non-potable water line at the WWRF broke on Christmas Eve under the 
parking lot.  Crews were able to shut down the water line and having been using 
potable (more expensive) water in the headworks building until repairs can be 
completed next week.   

• The FCC was busy with not only patron visits but maintenance issues as well.  
Friday before Christmas a pipe failed leading into the main pool heater.  Water 
flow was routed around the pool heater and the pool was not heated.  
However, air temperature in the natatorium was increased to minimize heat 
loss in the pool water.  Water temperature went to a low of 83 degrees before 
temporary repairs were made on Tuesday after Christmas.  

•  In addition, a ventilation pipe fell from the ceiling of the natatorium onto the 
pool deck.  This pipe was secured by metal clamps that had rusted and failed 
after 7 years in the corrosive pool environment.  Staff has inspected all other 
pipe brackets and found this was the only pipe secured in such a manner.  



 
 

GMMI has repaired the ventilation pipe.   
• The final unplanned maintenance issue of the year (knock on wood for next two days) included 

having the telephones and RecTrac down on Tuesday morning due to a routing switch that failed 
at the FCC.  The switch was restarted by ProVelocity and we’ll be watching the switch in the 
future.  

• Pine Street was closed this week (as planned) for crosswalk safety improvements at the Pabor 
Avenue intersection.  The crosswalk was relocated to the north side of Pabor Avenue where a 
pedestrian refuge island was installed and the road will be reopened prior to kids returning to 
school. 

• FCC monthly billing for December was down by approximately $750 from November; however, 
we are within $7 dollars from the billing in December 2016.  We have seen fluctuations in 
monthly billing by this amount before.  We will watch and wait to see what the FCC rate 
increase does to billing in January. 

• Youth Basketball and Volleyball rosters are filling up nicely.  Looks like another full season of 
sports is about to start.  Tom C. is training another cohort of lifeguards over the winter break. 

• The Adventure Cycling Association released an article for their upcoming publication about 
cycling in Colorado that highlights some of the western slope destinations (article below). 

• The City finished off the year with a total of 46 new housing starts in 2017 and is seeing 
indications of a continued rise in development going into 2018.  

• Munchies submitted an application this week to construct a new building on Kokopelli Blvd. to 
relocate their restaurant. 

• Fruita resident, Roger Tonozzi, let staff know this week that he now has over 11,000 miles on his 
electric wheelchair and he would like to extend thanks to the City of Fruita for all of the 
sidewalks and trails around town. 

 
FRUITA IN THE NEWS (and regional news of impact to Fruita):  

• Kannah Creek location in Fruita permanently closes Sunday, Christmas Eve 
http://www.nbc11news.com/content/news/466335013.html 

• Kannah Creek Brewery announces closure from The Daily Sentinel’s Biz Business 
https://www.gjsentinel.com/news/western_colorado/biz-business-dec/article_85c8d4da-eb8c-
11e7-9b9b-10604b9f1ff4.html 

• Mesa County accepting bids for 29 Road pedestrian underpass 
http://www.nbc11news.com/content/news/County-accepting-bids-for-29-Road-pedestrian-
underpass-467047653.html  
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UPCOMING EVENTS (When an RSVP is required I will include the information. I also ask that you 
let Deb know if you plan to attend so we can make sure to post if multiple council members plan 
to attend. Deb would also be happy to RSVP for you.): 

• Jan.1 City Offices will be closed observing New Year’s Day.  
• Jan 11 will be a D51 Foundation hosted event including an update from the D51 School Board 

members and Superintendent on the state of the Schools at the Factory (7750 Main in GJ) from 
6-7 pm. 

• Jan. 13 is the Denver Nuggets Skills Challenge at 9 am at the Community Center.  
• Jan. 18 we are hosting the Chamber Business After Hours Event from 5:30 – 7:30 pm.  
• Feb. 3 is the D51 Foundation annual White Iced Celebration at the CMU Ballroom from 7-10:30 

pm. 
• Feb. 10 is the Fruita Chamber Annual Banquet at 6 pm at the Community Center. 
• Feb. 17 is the Sweet Heart 5k/1k at 9 am beginning at the Community Center.   
• The Fruita Community Calendar is available on the website at: http://www.fruita.org/calendar. 
• The Business Incubator upcoming events are posted below.  
• The 2017 Events Information is also available online at: 

http://www.fruita.org/parksrec/page/special-events 
 
CC. Department Directors 
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➺ ONE OF THE most gratifying 
parts of my job is helping states and 
localities become premier cycle tourism 
destinations. Such was the case this 
fall when Colorado’s tourism division 
brought me down to the Front Range 
and Western Slope to speak at their 
annual tourism conference, meet with 
officials, and enjoy some superb cycling 
on pavement and dirt.

Colorado is already a great riding 
destination, but it’s exciting to see how 
it has explicitly decided to become 
the very best cycling state in America. 
National experts currently consider 
Washington State to have the best 
overall conditions for cyclists, but 
Colorado is moving up the ranks 
thanks in part to the strong support 
of Governor John Hickenlooper, who 
pledged a $100 million package of 
infrastructure investments for safer, 
more enjoyable cycling. State agencies 
are also investing in the “Colorado 16” — 
a series of 16 major trail projects to link 
cities and parks in all parts of Colorado.

While there, I shared “best practices” 
for bike tourism with state leaders and 
met with the staff at Bicycle Colorado — 
one of the best cycling advocacy groups 
in the U.S. — on how we can designate 
and map official U.S. Bicycle Routes to 
bring more cyclists to rural communities. 

Best of all, I got to meet with local 
volunteers who often take the lead in 
creating local trails and route networks. 
My favorite “Sherpa” had to be Chris 
Muhr, who owns a metal fabrication 
business in Grand Junction but spends 
countless hours designing and building 
world-class mountain bike trails in 
western Colorado.

I spent 10 days in the state, and what 
blew me away was the incredible variety of 
cycling experiences. Cool, uninterrupted 
urban trails crisscross Denver, Boulder, 
Fort Collins, Grand Junction, and other 
cities. The “Colorado 16” initiative is 
closing the gaps between these cities and 
creating easy access to the Rockies, mesas, 
and other spectacular natural areas.

On the paved side, I enjoyed a 
beautiful loop around Horsetooth 
Reservoir and downtown Fort Collins — 
all from the front door of Jerry French, 
an Adventure Cycling Life Member. One 
of the most memorable rides of my life 
was a loop through the truly breathtaking 
(for its beauty and its steepness) 
Colorado National Monument. I was able 
to do the low-traffic, 40-mile ride right 
from downtown Grand Junction. In fact, 
it was so awesome I changed my schedule 
to do it again in the reverse direction.

On the dirt side, it was a true 
cornucopia. Muhr took me to the towns 
of Fruita and Ridgeway, once struggling 
spots now revived by incredible 
mountain bike trails. Of special note is 
the Kokopelli Trail, a rugged 150-mile 
link between Fruita and Moab, Utah. 
Muhr and his compadres have also built 
the Kokopelli Loops, a mix of shorter 
trails that attract riders of all abilities 
from all over the world. When I was 

Letter  from the Director

COLORADO GOLD
The Centennial State aims to be the 
number one cycling state in the U.S.
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An excellent resource for cycle routes and resources is Bicycle Colorado 
(bicyclecolorado.org/ride-colorado/colorado-bike-maps). Two great week-long 
events are the famous Ride the Rockies and the newer Pedal the Plains, in eastern 
Colorado (ridetherockies.com/pedal-the-plains). Many companies offer cycle 
tours but if you’d like an authentic Adventure Cycling experience (self-contained, 
inn-to-inn, or supported), go to adventurecycling/tours. If you want to do it yourself, 
another option is to ride the awesome Colorado segments of our Great Parks 
South (paved), Western Express and TransAm (paved), or Great Divide (dirt) routes 
(adventurecycling.org/routes).

CYCLING OPPORTUNITIES

colorado

Opposite: Riding spectacular singletrack outside of Ridgeway, Colorado, and below the San Juan 
Mountains. The mayor credits the two-year-old trail system with sparking the town’s economy. Above: 
Perched on the magnificent road loop circling the Colorado National Monument next to Grand Junction. 

(Left to right) Jim with Life Members Jerry 
French and Ray Hanson (and a future adventure 
cyclist) in downtown Fort Collins.

there, the cottonwoods and aspens were 
flaming gold, which only added to the 
riding excitement on dirt and slickrock.

If you are curious about Colorado, 
check out the resources below. 
Adventure Cycling has increased our 
tour offerings in the state, from an easy 
tour on paved paths in Colorado Ski 
Country to inn-to-inn rides over red rock 
terrain and in the San Juan Mountains. 
However you do it, make sure you set 
your sights on Colorado — great things 
are happening as it aims to become the 
top bike travel destination in America.

Jim Sayer
Executive Director
jsayer@adventurecycling.org On the Kokopelli Loops, overlooking the 

Colorado River near the town of Fruita.
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	 Kannah Creek location in Fruita permanently closes Sunday, Christmas Eve http://www.nbc11news.com/content/news/466335013.html

